## CLGA GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Date and Time: May 8, 2025, 12:00 PM

**Location:** Saguaro Room **Member Present:** 40+

**President:** Zara Logan called the meeting to order and extended a thank you to everyone present for the last luncheon of our league year. CLGA's next luncheon will be in the fall.

**Minutes**: Zara Logan announced that the minutes from our last General Meeting (patio party) on March 20th are on our website. Sue Kish made a motion to approve the minutes, Sandy Worden seconded, and the motion carried.

**Treasurer Report:** Zara Logan reported for Pat McRoberts. The treasurer's report is on each table. She clarified that the report was dated May 2, 2025. Some bills need to be paid, and revenue is incoming; this is not the end-of-year report.

Karen Fischer made a motion to approve the budget, Mary Anne Lofquist seconded, and the motion carried.

**Board Election**: Zara Logan reported that the voting for your new board members is ongoing on our website. Your last day to vote is Friday, May 15<sup>th</sup>. If you haven't voted, please do. The election results will be announced on May 16<sup>th</sup>.

**Last League Play Day:** Thursday, May 29th, marks the last day of our league year. We have reserved the firepit table on the Cottonwood patio for an informal (no-host) lunch immediately following golf. An email will be sent out to all league members with this information. We hope to see you there!

**Summer Play:** Nancy Hermanson announced that she worked with Jon and Travis, and we will have summer play on Thursdays, just like last summer. If you decide to participate in this summer league, you will pay \$3.00 each week and an additional \$1 for birdies. The winnings will be paid out in chits. If you would rather not participate in the game, you do not need to pay the \$3.00. We can use Golf Genius for scoring and must have at least 8 players each week. She needs volunteers to help on days she is out of town. Information on how to sign up for this summer's play will be announced later.

**CLGA Member Survey**: Tara Bradford, Deb Feist and Sandy Worden put together CLGA's Member Survey. Tara Bradford announced that the Member Survey will be posted on our website tomorrow, May 9<sup>th</sup>. Also, an email announcing this survey and a link to the survey will be sent to all members.

You can choose to complete the survey anonymously or leave your information so that Tara Bradford can contact you for any further information or questions. The final survey results will be sent to the general membership with comments remaining anonymous, regardless of whether you leave your contact information for Tara to reach out to you. Any additional information provided will remain anonymous in the report to the board. Your feedback about what we are doing well and what we can build on to improve is vital for our league.

**Zara Logan** said it has been a privilege to serve as our President for the past two years. She thanked her board members: Deb Feist, Pat McRoberts, Virginia Diers and all the other appointed voting members of the board. Also, standing committees and special event chairs. She appreciated all the help and support she received and wished all of us a wonderful summer. She received a loud round of applause.

**Virginia Diers:** On behalf of CLGA, Virginia presented Zara with a \$100 gift certificate to one of her favorite restaurants and highlighted Zara's accomplishments during her two years as president:

- Afternoon play.
- Multiple Sisk Park gatherings.
- Head of the committee that wrote the Code of Conduct for CLGA.
- CMGA/CLGA competition launched during her first year.
- Inventory management and distribution of the first-ever order of CLGA Logo Wear.
- Up-to-the-minute maintenance of Bylaws and Standing Rules.
- Zelle She spent hours working with Pat McRoberts and Wells Fargo to get Zelle to work for us.
- Handling/addressing all matters involving members, especially those where feelings were hurt, with immediate personal contact with all parties involved.
- Thorough preparation/update of President's Notebook, for transfer to incoming president.

The meeting adjourned at 12:13 PM

Virginia Diers Secretary

Page 2 od 2